

**Minutes of Buckland Parish Council Meeting
held on Monday, 10th July, 2017 at 7.30 pm
in Buckland Village Hall**

Present:

Parish Councillors:-

Mrs C Paternoster – Vice Chairman

Mrs S Gillingham

H Caglayan

C Tufnell MBE

C. Carlile

Mrs F Lippmann (Clerk and RFO)

One member of the public

The Chairman being absent, the Vice Chairman, Cllr Mrs Gillingham took the Chair and opened the meeting.

17.114 Apologies

Apologies were received and accepted from Cllr Hayward

17.115 Declarations of Interest

There were no declarations of interest

The Chairman closed the meeting for members of the public to speak

17.116 Open Forum

Petford Lea – current ongoing operations are ongoing 7 days per week. Excessive noise was becoming a problem.

A41 - Ongoing noise complaint against Bucks CC by residents

The Chairman opened the meeting again

17.117 Minutes

The minutes from the Parish Council meeting of 12th June, 2017 were agreed as a true record and signed by the Chairman.

17.118 Clerk's Report

There were no items to report on that were not to be covered further in the meeting.

17.119 Finance

The following contractual payments were agreed as paid by BACS:-

Contractual payments, paid by BACS

15/6	Wi-fi	20.99
------	-------	-------

16/6	Buckland Landscapes	696.00
------	---------------------	--------

20/6	N Power (tfr power, first payment)	1.57
------	------------------------------------	------

25/6	Clerk	709.51
------	-------	--------

26/6	Halton PC (Office)	100.00
------	--------------------	--------

26/6	M Gould (Burial Ground Maintenance)	170.00
------	-------------------------------------	--------

Cheques

00048	Internal Audit Fee	30.50
-------	--------------------	-------

Receipts

09/6	Interest	2.73
------	----------	------

Balance on accounts

00270426 1000.00

00270604 61637.72

62637.72

b. A grant has been offered of £200 by a film company, Scout Productions. Following discussion members agreed that the funding would be towards a new salt bin.

17.120 Planning

There were no planning applications submitted.

17.121 Policies and Procedures

There were no changes to policies or procedures.

17.122 Consultations

a. A consultation on the Hemel Hempstead Two Waters Masterplan by Dacorum Council was supported by members.

b. The Draft Aston Clinton Neighbourhood Plan was discussed. Pol H7, No coalescence with Buckland, EN3 – Local Green Space Designation refers to Dancer's End part which is in Buckland and an SSSI.

17.123 VALP

VALP has been delayed for two months and now the Scrutiny Committee will be on 26 September, Cabinet on 10 October – Pre Submission Consultation will be from 2 November, 2017 for submission in January 2018.

17.124 Roads and Transportation

a. For information, the large builders' lorries are now using London Road through Buckland and appear to be travelling at excessive speeds.

b. Complaints about the holes in the Buckland Road that are not being repaired. The Clerk would write again to BCC.

17.125 Burial Ground

a. The Clerk will arrange a date for a meeting to discuss the proposed pathway.

17.126 Grass keep, copse and allotments

a. A report from Mark Valance had been received, which outlined many rare plants that were growing in the area. The Copse was highlighted as needing clearing. Following the Lottery Money being received the C&RT will be in touch to see if they can work with BPC.

17.127 Footpaths and environment

a. The padlock on BLD 3.1 has been hacksawed off. As the road over the canal at Puttenham has been closed, cars have been using the bridleway for access. This has been reported. A local farmer has arranged to have the padlock repaired whilst awaiting a new device.

b. An incident of 'smells' from the Olleco/Arla Estate have been reported. The incident telephone number is 0800 807 060, the local number is 03708 506 506. The first incident was quoted as a 'flare stop', a second time was definitely waste food. The local and national incident numbers will be put on Everything Buckland. The EH Officers must inspect the records that are kept by Olleco.

c. The next Arla Meeting is on 25th July 2017, 6pm.

17.128 Website

It was proposed that a local web site designer be asked to redesign the website, up to £100.

17.129 MOR

- The defibrillator has been fitted to the wall of the Village Hall. A couple of signs would be made up and erected. The Trustees would check the machine every 6 months.

- The LAF have funds available for 50% match funding.

- AVDC have micro grants available £5-10k.

17.130 Correspondence

A hard copy of the Wendover News and LCR Magazine were available.

17.131 Date of next Parish Council Meeting

The Chairman confirmed that the date of the next Parish Council meeting would be 14th August, 2017 at 7.30 pm.

The meeting closed at 9.15

Chairman of Buckland Parish Council

Date